November 20, 2008

Mary Nichols, Chair

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA  95812

Dear Chairperson Nichols:

Dairy Institute of California represents the processors of the majority of milk, ice cream, cultured dairy products and cheese manufactured in the state.  Our members employ thousands of skilled workers in all regions of California.  Our member companies are adopting sustainability programs for their entire production chain, and they support a balanced, cost-effective plan to reduce greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions.  However, we are concerned about the true cost impact of the Air Resources Board’s proposed AB 32 Scoping Plan.

Currently, California is suffering an intense economic downturn, and this has and will continue to put downward pressure on our companies to maintain operations in California.  As markets contract and costs rise, the companion burdens of increased taxation and regulation force our members to shift jobs and business outside California.

We are not assured by the Board staff’s optimistic conclusion that the AB 32 Scoping Plan, the most ambitious regulatory plan ever proposed, will cost nothing to implement.    We are especially concerned that the Plan imposes higher taxes and fees, fosters higher energy and fuel costs, higher construction costs and higher vehicle purchase costs.  All of these increases will turn a challenging business environment for our industry into an intolerable one.

We urge your Board to look realistically and carefully at the true impact and cost of the Scoping Plan.  We are therefore requesting a more accurate assessment of the cost impact of the Scoping Plan, and adoption of reduced cost strategies (such as increased reliance on cap-and-trade and offset programs) in the pursuit of GHG reductions.  We urge the Board to place a higher priority on evaluating the relative cost of alternative approaches to achieving AB 32 emission reduction targets.      

Your consideration of the issues we have raised is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Rachel Kaldor

Executive Director   

